EGYPTIAN TRASH TALK
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Hi there denizens of this strange blog. I am a
spooky hacker (No como se Adrian Lamo) and have
determined there is far too much negativity in
the common daily activities here. I protest.
Like an Egyptian. Time to accentuate the
positive and eliminate the negative. So here is
a little music with which to celebrate what can
be accomplished by the youth of a country when
they are engaged, mad as hell and not going to
take it any more.
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For years, we have been trying to figure out
what it will take to wake up the American
government, Congress, powers that be and get
them to return to the ethos of what this country
– the United States – is supposed to stand for
and exemplify. Instead of watching Obamaco
Organizing For America and Move On lamely and
pathetically try to suck up and pray the youth
will come out and vote for centrist, status quo,
Bush-Lite bullshit in 2012, maybe we should be
telling and encouraging the youth to figure out
where the American version of Tahrir Square is
and helping them get there. It is the least we
can do. Seriously.
Our generation has borne the climate change
deniers, Tea Party, evolution deniers, Andrew
Breitbart and Fox News horse manure and
propounded freaking Barak Obama as the hopeychangey salvation. In short, we are totally
fucked. Turn the gig over to our kids and get

out of the way. If Egypt has proven anything
which can be taken home here, it is that we need
to be talkin bout a new generation. We are done
and have screwed the pooch big time; it is up to
them, but we can help them and “prepare the
battlefield”.
Okay. Here is the legal disclaimer. There is no
way in hell I was going to post the fucking
Bangles, even though I kind of like Walk Like An
Egyptian. Not gonna do it. So, Live at Pompeii
may not quite be Egyptian, but close enough for
rock and roll. By the way, I think Suleiman is
Pink.

